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	Minutes
	Date JULY 6, 2021
	time 7:00 pm
	


	Meeting called by
	Paul Walsh, Chairperson

	Type of meeting
	Due to the current stay at home order in Ontario as a result of the COVID-19 global pandemic and the Ontario Government’s direction regarding the need for social distancing to reduce the spread of the virus, a decision was made to meet via tele/video conference.

	Secretary
	Kelly Lane


	Welcome


	Paul Douglass, Acting Chair welcomed everyone and called the meeting to order at 7:10 pm.


	ATTENDANCE


	Harry Chadwick, Paul Douglass, Pat Forbes, Kelly Lane, Cris Lapointe, Amanda Madere, Ted Pendle, Wayne Scarrow, Kevin Taylor, Lesley Smith-Taylor, Tim Turner 



	ACCEPTANCE OF MINUTES


	MOTION #210706-001
“That the Minutes from June 16, 2021 be accepted as presented.” (Pendle/Scarrow)
Motion was tabled to next meeting due to lack of quorum


	TREASURER’s REPORT
	· Balance at end of June 2021 is $600,047.53.
· Starting to receive some registration funds.

MOTION #210706-002
“That the treasurer’s report be adopted as presented.” (Pendle/Scarrow)
Motion was tabled to next meeting due to lack of quorum
· MB Sportsweb invoice of $2118.75 needs to be reviewed. 

· Does include tournament and referee modules.

· Treasurer will discuss with Linda Lauzon for further clarification.




	BILLS TO BE PAID 
	Recipient

Expense

Amount

Linda Lauzon

Linda Lauzon
May/June honorarium

July honorarium
$670.00

$335.00

MOTION #210706-003
“That the bills be paid as presented.” (Pendle/Forbes)
Motion was tabled to next meeting due to lack of quorum



	REGISTRATION:
	REGISTRATION UPDATE:
· Another HCR 3.0 update occurred on July 1.  
· Registrar was unable to run a report tonight, but an update on registration numbers will occur at the next meeting.

· Waiting on clarification on Sportal and Hockey Canada tomorrow.  

· On Thursday evening Registrar will do a walk through with those Executive members accessing the modules.

· So far, averaging 8-12 emails a week versus a day and the system is working better and far more user friendly. It is mobile friendly which is positive.

· Parents can log in at any time and retrieve their invoices.  It is live 24/7.  We just turn off registration but they can still log in to the system if needed.

· It has made try outs easier – one-time payment at time of registration.  It also offers installment payments.

· It also issues credits.

· We have control if rep assessment fees aren’t paid – we are able to identify outstanding balances on the player’s account.

· It is streamlined and user friendly.

· There is a user guide which works well.


	REC VICE CHAIR

	SUMMER SKILLS PROGAMMING:

· No new information to report.
HYDRO ONE GRANT:

· Applied for $1000 grant through Hydro One’s Energizing Life initiative.  We will find out by September 1 whether we will receive this grant.




	REC EQUIPMENT DIRECTOR

	· Friday July 9 is the closing date for the tender for the jerseys/socks for this year.


	NEW BUSINESS
	VACANT BOARD POSITIONS:

· We have received an application for the Skills Director which is currently being reviewed and Wayne will provide the applicant with additional information about the position.
SHA WEBSITE:

· Those who do not have their photos on the SHA Website under the Executive tab, please send them to Amanda Madere so your photo can be uploaded.
FUNDRAISING:

· Fundraising has come to a halt given COVID.
NEXT MEETING:  
· Next meeting via Zoom on Wednesday July 21 2021.



	adjournment


	MOTION #210706-004
“That the meeting be adjourned.” (Pendle)
Carried


Paul Douglass                   






Kelly Lane
Acting Chair                    


             



Secretary
